
  

All the latest news for our 

communities for September 2022 

as we begin a new school year 

be, belong, encounter, grow 

Keep up to date on our websites: 

www.ststephens-colchester.org.uk 

www.stmargaretscolchester.org.uk 
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Regular Weekly Services and Meetings 

St Stephen’s—Sunday mornings at 11:00 am 
together with our Wednesday morning Holy Communion or 

Morning Prayer services at 10:30 am. 

2nd and 4th Sundays from 9:30—10:00 am (before Sunday Service) a time of 
Christian meditation 

Messy Church on the first Sunday of the month,  on the second Sunday of the 
month we have Morning Worship, including Holy Communion and Kids Clu7b.  
The third Sunday we have Café Church in the morning  including Breakfast Club 
and a short service of Holy Communion at 6 pm.  On the fourth Sunday of the 
month we meet for All Age Communion (with activities for the children). 

St Margaret’s—Sunday mornings at 9:30 am 
and Morning Prayer on Wednesdays at 9:30 am 

1st Sunday of the month is All Aged Worship, 2nd and 4th Holy Communion 
and Morning Prayer on the 3rd. 

5th Sunday of the month (if there is one) joint worship at either St 
Stephen’s or St Margaret’s—see notices for further details 

Three Together; St Stephen’s, Wimpole Road and St Margaret’s 

Worship & Meetings 

Weekly Sunday Evening  On Line Worship on Facebook 
at 6:30 pm. This will stream into our Facebook pages. You 
are able to join us live at the time or take part at an alter-
native time that better suits you. 

Weekly Prayer Meeting at 10:00 on Tuesday via Zoom 
Click here to access Zoom on the internet or Meeting ID: 195 594 506 & 
Passcode: 011904 

Bible Study at 7:30 pm on Thursday via Zoom  
Click here to access Zoom on the internet or Meeting ID: 780 700 295 & 
Passcode: 011904 

You can also access Zoom Meetings via the telephone; please contact  
Andrew Topple for further information. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/195594506?pwd=dlNNbTZ3dElzSDYzY3l0WkRHUWpJdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/780700295?pwd=dmNNdEZKaHBBdk0rSndTbUV4eHgrQT09
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Pause for thought with Rev Lorraine 

‘Therefore, if anyone is in Christ, the new creation has come: The old has gone, the 
new is here!’ 2 Corinthians 5:17 

This September there are many exciting new plans in place to develop and grow our 
churches as a central hub in the community. 

Some of the plans in the pipeline are restarting ‘Youthy’ and partnering with the YMCA 
to do so and running up to half term we are also hoping to run a slow cooker course 
for those on low incomes. We are also hoping to run a course for anyone who has an 
interest in finding out more about what it means to believe in God or those with ques-
tions about God. This course is called START and it is recommended by LYCIG ‘Leading 
your church into growth’. Café church will also be a new feature at St Stephen’s Church 
once a month.  

Churches although called to develop and grow are often quite resistant to change. 
Over the last few months, we’ve had many biblical readings that have shown us how 
the early church developed and grew. It also has shown how many of the forebearers 
of our faith also struggled with Jesus’ way of meeting people outside of the synagogue. 
They even sometimes struggled with Jesus’ ways inside the synagogue. For example, 
on Sunday we heard Jesus again criticize the religious leaders for failing to show com-
passion to a crippled woman who was suffering because Jesus said they misunder-
stood the law.  

Love in Jesus’ eyes meant reaching out to those who were in need whenever and 
wherever.  The faith leaders didn’t like anyone doing anything on the holy day. So, see-
ing Jesus heal someone on the Sabbath was a sin. 

Jesus on the other hand saw worship and action going hand in hand.  

I wonder sometimes whether we struggle and at some points of our lives focus 100% 
on loving God with our whole heart or alternatively some other times we concentrate 
on 100% loving our neighbour. Is it either one or the other and have we got the bal-
ance right? Surely both are as important. So although we are getting ‘busy’ again with 
activity – let us also remember how we are sustained by God and our relationship with 
the creator. 

I was reflecting on the busyness of life all through the week and how little time we 
have available to be still and spend time with God. I wonder whether Jesus might feel 
that we have lost some of that Holiness, that Sabbath time and might challenge us too 
in where we place our priorities.  

Christine Shillaker gave us a challenge when she preached at our weekly midweek eu-
charist service to remember to PRAISE God. What does this look like for us in our lives 
together?  

Cont…. 
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Cont... 

Praise, my soul, the King of heaven; 
To his feet your tribute bring. 
Ransomed, healed, restored, forgiven, 
Evermore his praises sing. 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Praise the everlasting King! 

……………. 

Angels, help us to adore him; 
You behold him face to face. 
Sun and moon, bow down before him, 
Dwellers all in time and space. 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Praise with us the God of grace! 

My hope is that our faith is so complete that it will sustain us and help us to ‘Love God 
with all of our hearts, minds, spirit and soul, but also love our neighbour as ourselves’. 

Rev Lorraine  

PCC update from St Stephen’s… 

The PCC over the last six months have been working towards getting some of the com-
munity activities up and running again, Youth Club will hopefully start after the half 
term, we are starting a slow cooker course for people on low incomes, we have re-
started the lunch club and are starting an enquirers course. 

We have had a thought about reordering the services a little.  

The routine will be as a trial: 

1st Sunday Messy Church 

2nd Sunday Holy Communion with Kidz club. 

3rd Sunday Café Church (new service with breakfast) and then short communion ser-
vice in the evening. 

4th Sunday of the month All age Communion. 

We have been trying to get to the bottom of some of the problems with the building. 
Martin has been working hard to get a structural survey of the building completed. 
Now that we have the report, we are looking to plan a schedule of works to complete  

Cont…. 
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We have some excellent news for you! 

Plans are now well progressed, working with the YMCA, for Youthy to re-start 

from mid October 

Keep watching this space, Facebook and the web site for more information 

Cont…. 

the needed repairs and possibly use this opportunity to see if there are any improve-
ments we can make to our environmental impact and aim to become CO2 Neutral. 

We are also looking at purchasing an additional television in the worship area.  

Our Christian presence is continuing, and the PCC continue to work towards a Silver/
Bronze Arocha Eco Award. We Have worked on the back garden and constructed some 
bug hotels. We have also had a visit from Danielle Carbott of Essex Wildlife Trust and 
have been given some recommendations from her visit. 

We have introduced a digital noticeboard in the foyer and am trialling have paper no-
tices on a Sunday to keep people updated. 

We are hoping to find a time to have PCC away time to consider our vision for the next 
season at St Stephen’s. 

Transport to St Stephen’s 
Church 

If you’d like to come to Church, 
but you  are struggling and a lift 
would help, please speak to 
Belinda and she will see if she 
can start up a lift rota. 

If you could help with proving 
lifts to people, please also speak 
to Belinda. 
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 Ask for ANI Codeword scheme 

Ask for ANI (Action Needed Immediately) is a codeword scheme that enables victims of 
domestic abuse to discreetly ask for immediate help in participating pharmacies. 

Although the ANI code word was established to be used in pharmacies and chemists, it 
was used with us today.  
If someone approaches any of our foodbanks, or yourselves personally using this code 
word we need to be able to help if safe to do so. Protocol would be, if safe to do so for 
the person using ANI and yourselves, to get them to a safe area out of eyeshot. Ring 
999 immediately and report it as a emergency with the code word ANI to Police. 
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It takes a lot for any person male or female to reach out and ask for help, the lady this 

morning was in her 60’s and very scared. She reached out because she felt “safe” with 

us to do so. This not only highlights this doesn’t just happen to “young people” but also 

the older generation too, a generation you may not think it could/would happen to, but 

it also gives credit to all of us at the foodbanks, that we make people feel they can 

speak with us and safe to do so. 

If you have any concerns for anyone you know, anyone that comes into the foodbanks 

needing help, and they don’t feel comfortable with the police being called yet, you can 

contact these agencies that will come out and speak to them. 

Next chapter : https://www.thenextchapter.org.uk/ 

01206 500585 

Essex Compass :  

https://www.essexcompass.org.uk/ 

0330 333 7444 

Worship Song Suggestions 

You may have spotted the box at the back of Church asking for suggestions for worship 

songs.  Thank you to everybody who has already made suggestions, details of the sug-

gestions so far are listed below: 

Think of a world without any flowers, More more more 

about Jesus (more about Jesus would I know), Be still for 

the presence of the Lord, If I were a butterfly, Who put 

the colours in the rainbow, Shine Jesus Shine, The Lord is 

my Shepherd, In Christ Alone, The Lord is good to me’ 

Whole world in his hands, As the deer pants for water, 

Such Love, Thine be the glory, Majesty, worship his majes-

ty, Lord of the dance, Lord you have my heart Delirious, 

Tell out my Soul, Saviour of the world (Ben Cantelon), 

Abba Father, Sing of the Lord’s goodness and Not made for the Harbour. 

We would like more ideas and suggestions, so if you have songs that you would like the 

worship teams to consider using please don’t hold back!  Pop your suggestions in the 

box which will remain in Church for the next few weeks. 
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FAIRTRADE 
 

 

There will be two Fairtrade Stalls this month. 

18th September during the Café Church service 

25th September in the foyer after the service 
 

Please help the farmers and producers struggling most with 

climate change and rising prices. 

Beryl and Alison 

KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT’S GOING ON AT 

CHURCH AND AROUND THE 

LOCAL AREA 

Watch our Facebook pages for all sorts 

of information about what is going 

and as well as the “Events” page on our web site. 

Please click here to see the Events page 

http://ststephens-colchester.org.uk/special/
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St. Margaret’s Church 

Monthly on a Sunday Afternoon Concerts.  

We would love to have more people come and en-

joy the music  performed by professional people. 

The last four concerts for this year are: 

September 11th  David Ingley 

October  16th   Chris Powell  

November 13th  Jamyma Hanson, a new 

young talent  

December 11th  Brett Wales 

Admission  £10 including refreshments  
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PRAYER FOR ACROSS OUR 

COMMUNITIES 

Please pray for the people living in the 

following roads across out two parishes: 

Week 1. From 29th Aug to 4th Sept. 

Winsley Road, Beehive Court, Worsnop House, New Town Road, Marasca End, 

Garrod Court and Thaxsted Walk . 

Week 2. From 5th to 11th Sept. Cannon Street, Rebow Street, Victoria Place, 

Felstead Close and Pebmarsh Close. 

Week 3. From 12th to 18th Sept. Belmont Place, Scarlets Road, Recreation 

Road, Parkland Court, Smith’s Field, Darwin Close, Bathurst Close and Perth 

Close . 

Week 4. From 19th to 25th Sept. Brookside Close, Bourn Road, Dudley Close, 

Bourn Court, Trowel Place, Wall Mews and Spencer Road. 

Week 5 From 26th Sept. to 2nd Oct. Artillery Street. Victor Road, New Park 

Street, King Stephen Road, Peerswood Road, Hornbeam Close and Fallowfield 

Road  

Anybody who wants to Prayer Walk these roads please do.  

Over 60’s Lunch Club at St Stephen’s 
on 12 September 2022 from midday 
for 12:30 lunch 

If you are interested in coming along please give Jill 
a ring on 01206 572 605.  Booking is essential for 
catering purposes. Two courses will be served with 
tea or coffee to follow for a charge of £5. 

Dietary needs can be catered for if known in advance. 

Many thanks from The Lunch Club Team  
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Congratulation Saulo 

Good news, but with mixed emotions from 

your friends at St Stephen’s and St Mar-

garet’s 

Saulo will be licenced as Assistant Priest of 

the Parish of Saint Martin, Plaistow, and 

Parish of Holy Trinity, East Ham, on 7th Sep-

tember at 7.30 pm,  at the Church of Saint 

Martin of Tours 22 Boundary Road, London 

E13 9PR.  Following this he will commence 

his work in that Parish.  If you would like to 

attend this special service, please can you 

let Saulo know. 

Saulo and Ruth we would like to sincerely thank you both for all that you have done for 

us here at both St Stephen’s and St Margaret’s while you have both been with us and 
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Fixed Access Data Point 

This can be found in the Foyer and is for all to us to use to 

access key sites on the internet .  Thank you to the Digital Ac-

cess Support Team at Colchester Borough Council for provid-

ing this. 
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RIDE AND STRIDE—SATURDAY 10th SEPTEMBER  

Mal will be cycling in this annual event visiting as 

many churches as possible during the day and 

would like to be sponsored to raise money for St 

Stephen’s and Historic Essex Churches.  Half the 

money will come back to St Stephen’s. 

If you would like to sponsor him, please let him 

know. 

Thank you very much to those who have already sponsored him. 



18 

It’s YOUR Newsletter  
Please don’t forget, if you have stories or 
items that they would like to contribute to 
future Newsletters please contact me at: 
office@ststephens-colcheser.org.uk . 

Andrew Topple 



19 



20 



21 



22 



23 



24 



25 

Contact Information 
St Stephen’s Church Centre, Canterbury Road, Colchester CO2 7RY 

 

Rector: Rev Lorraine Badger-Watts 

Curate: Rev Dan Cant 

Administrator:  Andrew Topple 

 

The Church Office is open on: 

Tuesday 12 noon - 3 pm  

Wednesday  12 noon - 3 pm  

Thursday 9 am - 12 noon 

 

 
 

Tel: 01206 869091 

Email: office@ststephens-colchester.org.uk 

Website: www.ststephens-colchester.org.uk 

Facebook: St Stephen’s Church Members -Colchester 
 
 

Church Wardens: John Clifton and Martin Kerins 

For Centre bookings contact:  Andrew Topple in the Church Office 

For urgent prayer requests (Prayer Tree) contact Andrew in the office or Rev Lorraine 

 

The October newsletter should be available by Sunday 25 September.  Please send any 

items to Andrew for inclusion as early as possible, and no later than 

Monday 19 September to: 

office@ststephens-colchester.org.uk 

http://ststephens-colchester.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/groups/152252008307828

